“Good morning, one lady and gentlemen. I am going to explain the progress report regarding the 3rd forum, which was held on the 13th of October and attended by 9 members.

Firstly, I have to say, I am very proud that we have had 3 meetings consecutively as scheduled. Continuation might be the greatest power we have to carry out.

Someday such as Eigo-de-shabera-naito forum. 

In the morning, we had an Introduction Course on Japan’s Forest and Forestry, lectured by Dr. Ozawa. He gave an explanation on forest management systems, especially on the Forest Reform Policy, that is, Shifting to a Multi-Story Forest from a Single story Forest. There were so many questions about the reason for changing the policy and about the advantages of a Multi-Story Forest.

In the afternoon we had two speakers, Mr. Ladd McDaniel from the American Forest and Paper Association, and Forester Akagi from the Japan Forestry Agency.

Mr. Ladd McDaniel made a lecture on Issues and Trends regarding the US Forest Industry that may be applicable to Japan. They are very difficult matters but we understood the US Forest Industry Group, every member of staff have made every effort in stressing that Wood and Wood Products are an Earth Friendly Material.

At the same time they always stressed the importance of Sustainable Forestry and its certification program.

Forester Akagi, Director of Forest Carbon Sink Strategy Office, gave a lecture on UNFCONCC and Forest Policy in Japan. He gave a brake down of the Kyoto Protocol framework and discussed areas such as Emission Reduction Targets, Afforestation, Reforestation, Deforestation and C.D.M.

We, Japanese foresters, understand the contents of the Kyoto Protocol in Japanese. It was very fresh to get the Kyoto Protocol in English.

COP13       
